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Miss Ridge “ 

Year 8 have achieved 1016 achievement points since we 

started project work!  

 

  

A MESSAGE FROM 
MISS KAPOSI 

Hi Year 8, 

I hope you are well. I am really 

proud of all the work you have 

been producing! I have seen 

some amazing projects over 

the past few weeks.  

Make sure you are spending 

time doing activities you enjoy, 

remember you can send me 

any hobbies you have been 

working on for the next 

newsletter! 

Year 8 Pets of the week 
Bailey, a 12-

week-old Gold 

and White 

Border Collie 

who has loved 

helping with 

homework 

during lockdown 

 

Cookie whose 

hobbies are 

eating, sleeping 

and running 

around in circles 

 

 

 

 

 

 

More pets in the next newsletter! 

A message from Mr Walsh 

It is certainly no lie that I miss every single one of you. I am currently in school and this 
morning I had to go out to the front gate to pretend I was greeting you all, as I have done 
each and every morning since you joined us. I stood there and told myself that things 
would return to normal one day. In years to come we will talk of this moment in history 
where we learnt a lot about ourselves, our family, our country and community as well as 
the things we should value the most. I have learnt that I value the human interaction above 
all else, we are greater together than we can ever be alone and when we meet again we 
will continue the great journey we started. Someone once said that “now is not the end. It 
is not even the beginning of the end, but it is perhaps the end of the beginning”. I’ll be 

there on the gate when you return for our new beginning. Reach out if you need support. 
Our team is here for you. Mr Walsh 

A message from Miss Carter 

I hope you are taking care of yourselves and are enjoying spending time with your families. 
Remember to call or text your friends and any family that you do not live with, knowing 
that you are there can make all the difference to them. Ensure that you talk about any 
worries that you have and help to support each other. I am still here for you should you 
need a chat, a quick catch up or help with anything else, it really would be lovely to hear 
from you. Please do email me at CarterV@haileyburyturnford.com. We know being at 
home is tough on everyone, be proud of yourselves, your resilience and your ability to 
adapt to extreme circumstances. Ensure that you do some things that you enjoy, do some 
exercise regularly and maintain a good sleep pattern. Hopefully we will see you soon so as 
we are able to pick up where we left off. I am missing you all! 

 

 

New hobbies: Daniel Wade has 

been practicing his new electric 

guitar! 

Remember, it is really important 

that you stay at home. You should 

only be going out for one hour of 

exercise a day and only seeing 

people you live with.  

#stayathomesavelives 

mailto:CarterV@haileyburyturnford.com


 

  

We wore blue for the NHS! 

Work that we are proud of… 

Megan Cantwell 

Henry Atkinson 

Kaitlyn White 

Millie Cook 

Billy Fairclough 

Daniel Mughal 

Michael Pambacas 



 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

While many of us have the support and company of friends, 
family members, and neighbours. A vast number of our 
clients are experiencing lockdown alone. 
 
We would love to brighten their day with some lovely 
paintings and drawings from children across the county. 
 
So if you have a budding artist at home, get involved and 
send a picture of their creations 
to comms@hertsindependentliving.org  

Our top achievers over the past 
two weeks! 

 
1. Megan Cantwell 

2. Maddison Kirkman 
3. Millie Cook 

4. Emma Cooper 
5. Henry Atkinson 

6. Gracie Green 
7. Madalina Zavadovschi 

8. Kadie Spink 
9. Kaitlyn White 

10. Alfie Marchant 
 

Keep up the hard work!  

mailto:comms@hertsindependentliving.org

